CCI Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee

Approved Minutes

Thursday, February 25, 2010

9:00-10:30 AM





     4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Brown, Davidson, Gustafson, Krissek, Shabad, Soundarajan, van der Heijden, Vankeerbergen

Guest: Chinwe Okpalaoka

AGENDA:   
1. Approve minutes of 2/4/10    
Brown, Van Der Heijden, unanimously approved
2. GE Recommendation  

· At last CCI, there was more discussion about proposed GE and request for formal feedback from subcommittees. L. Krissek will write letter.
· Last meeting, our subcommittee focused on:

· Diminished history requirement
· Question about rigorousness

· AP issue

· Reduced science requirement (science sequences are disappearing)
· Altered document since ULAC meeting on Tuesday, 2-23-10:

· The categories for Social Sciences will remain at 3 (cf. courses 10 and 11).

· Course 12: drop Social Science (so that students do not get opportunity to take 5 Social Science classes; gives greater opportunity for students to take Culture & Ideas or History). [In current GEC, students have not had much opportunity to take Culture & Ideas courses.]
· Courses 7 and 8: there will be 10 credit hours for both BA and BS. Students will take at least 3 credits in Biological Sciences and 3 credits in Physical Sciences. 
(Some rigorous courses may be 5 credits. Possibly some courses will be 3 or 4 credits. Some units--for example, Earth Sciences--are considering decoupling the labs from the lectures.) 
· When students have a choice, they do choose Culture & Ideas courses.
· Courses 15: FL can be achieved through AP.
· Course 5: Math requirement has not changed from what it currently is.

· One member would like technology literacy to be a possibility in open option courses 13 and 14. 
· Follow-up by T. Gustafson: Two reasons why this type of literacy is not included in proposed GE: The university’s current capacity for change & the need for data concerning this literacy. However, the “Curricular Experience Statement” is in the process of being edited to include the following changes: 
· The first change adds the word “scientifically” to the very first sentence of the statement. The revised first sentence now reads: “The Ohio State University educates students to solve problems; to think critically, logically, scientifically, and creatively;…”
· The second change adds to the subsection “Develop and assimilate perspectives to” a fifth “arrowed” element that reads; understand the roles of science and technology.
· Subcommittee thinks latest GE changes are good changes.
· Member comment: Currently Communication 321 is required in CSE program in Engineering (course focuses on oral communication). It is not known whether Communication will still offer this course under semester system. 

· Follow-up comment: Every 367 is supposed to offer oral component. Last year, a group got together to try to streamline the expectations of 367 courses.

· T. Gustafson: There is a proposal coming through regarding new course numbering.
3. ASC 337 (Introduction to Nonprofit Organizations)    
· There is a professional pathway (ASC 338, 1 credit) on this topic. ASC 337 will be part of non-profit minor that is being developed. ASC 337 students will go to ASC 338 lectures to listen to guest speakers, and meet separately from ASC 338 once a week.
· T. Brown: This course could potentially be included in JGS non-profit track. It will be a foundational course in the non-profit minor.

· The minor will be housed in JGS. Prof. Stephanie Moulton (JGS) will be involved as coordinator.
· Q: Can this course be a free elective for students who are not doing minor? A: Yes.

· Right now, the course will still be housed within Interdisciplinary Office. Next year, the unit of the faculty member of record will be responsible for administrating the course.
· Q: Is there any issue with this course being offered together with ASC 338? 
· Subcommittee would like clarification. Can a student be registered for both ASC 337 and ASC 338 at the same time? If so, it seems problematic to get credit for 2 courses that cover some identical material.  Would students registered for both classes be expected to do some additional work?  If not, what happens if a student takes ASC 338 first and then wants to register for ASC 337 – would the student already have heard the guest speakers?  Would that student be expected to do extra work to make-up for the overlap between 337 and 338?   Need clarification from Mindy Wright.
Sent back
4. Proposal for Freshman Seminar Semester Conversion (could also be used for Prof Pathways)   
· T. Gustafson: All seminars will be 1 cr. hour. If somebody really wants to make a case for 2 credits, there might be exception, but in general we will hold on to 1 credit hour.
· Q: What does following passage under pt. 3 entail? “The Director will do initial comparison of quarter syllabi against the semester version and send those deemed necessary to the committee for input/review. New course proposals will automatically be sent to committee for approval.”

· A: T. Gustafson: There won’t be an Interdisciplinary Initiative Subcommittee next year. Interdisciplinary programs will go back to divisions. Curricular process will probably look like this: 3 division-based subcommittees and 1 assessment subcommittee. What is now the Interdisciplinary Initiatives Subcommittee will work with Arts & Humanities Subcommittee. For semester conversion, Assessment will look at GEC courses & 3 divisional subcommittees will look at programs.

· We may have to assign proposals to particular reviewers.

Davidson, Shabad, unanimously approved
5. Freshman Seminar: Hanson & Noyes (“Scuttlebutt, Hooah, and Yellow Ribbons: The Folklore of War and Wartime”)    
· L. Krissek reminds subcommittee that the goals of freshman seminars are: interaction with faculty in small group settings; discussion; introduction to faculty research.
· What about the research component of the grade? No explanation is provided as to what it entails. What is the expectation? Recommendation: research should be explained & intermediate steps should be provided for the students (ways for professor to check in with students).

· Similar comment about reading responses. Freshman students usually do not understand what a reading response entails.
· What is “preparation and participation”? How is this assessed?
· Each component above (research, reading response, preparation and participation) should have sub-header describing what it entails and, if appropriate, when it’s due.

· No time on meeting schedule is set aside for student presentations. This might be necessary to fulfill the discussion component of a freshman seminar.

· Syllabus should use the standard disability statement.

· Syllabus needs to specify the course number (ASC 137).

· Encourage true grading scale: i.e., a grading scale that includes percentages.
· Attendance policy: “For each absence beyond the first one, your final grade will be lowered by one half-letter.”Actually, this is not a “half-letter”; it should be “one third of a letter.”
· The content of this course seems interesting and appropriate.

Shabad, Soundarajan, approved with contingencies (see bolded comments above)
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